
From: Ben Rogers <BRogers@nff.org.au>  
Sent: Monday, 13 January 2020 9:23 AM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au> 
Subject: RE: Tranche 2 Awards - Pastoral Award 
 
Dear Associate 
 
Further to Mr Crawford’s email below and the Full Bench’s comments in [2019] FWCFB 8569 at 
paragraphs [341] to [362], we agree with the changes proposed by the AWU below.  
 
Kind regards, 
 

Ben Rogers 
General Manager – Workplace Relations and Legal Affairs 

 

(02) 6269 5666 
Locked Bag 9 Kingston ACT 2604 
14 Brisbane Avenue, Barton ACT  
nff.org.au | @NationalFarmers 

 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
From: Stephen Crawford [mailto:stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au]  
Sent: Friday, 20 December 2019 2:33 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Ben Rogers <BRogers@nff.org.au> 
Subject: Re: Tranche 2 Awards - Pastoral Award 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
In response to your email below, the AWU agrees to the following changes to the exposure draft for 
the Pastoral Award 2010 to resolve the outstanding issues: 
 

• clause 37.2: delete; 
• clause 54.4(b): amend to refer to the opinion of the employer; and 
• clause 54.8(b): Insert at the beginning of the clause: “Subject to other conditions in the 

award concerning the provision of sheep,”. 
 
The NFF is still considering its position concerning this proposal.  
 
Regards, 
 
STEPHEN CRAWFORD    
SENIOR NATIONAL LEGAL OFFICER 
NATIONAL VICE-PRESIDENT  
M  +61 425 303 265 | stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au  

P 02 8005 3316  LEVEL 1, 16–20 GOOD STREET 

GRANVILLE NSW 2142  WWW.AWU.NET.AU 
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-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Date: Friday, 20 December 2019 at 12:34 pm 
To: S Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>, AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Tranche 2 Awards - Pastoral Award 
 
Dear Mr Crawford, 
  
Further to the discussion at PN [532] – [535] and [562] of the Transcript of Proceedings on 18 
December 2019 any comments by the AWU are to be forwarded to this Chambers at 
Chambers.Ross.J@fwc.gov.au by no later than 12noon Monday 23 December 2019. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
  
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
tahleah.gillard@fwc.gov.au 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
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